
 

May 23, 2025 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman     Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations   Committee on Appropriations 

H-307, the Capitol     1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

I am requesting funding for the Orlando International Airport in Fiscal Year 2026. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the Greater Orlando Aviation Authority located 

at One Jeff Fuqua Boulevard, Orlando, FL 32827.   

The funding would be used to construct variable message signage (VMS) to provide 

updated airport information to travelers, which will better manage traffic flow and 

capacity throughout the public airport’s roadway system. The project is an appropriate use 

of taxpayer funds because it will help increase road safety and traffic flow at one of the 

busiest airports in the country. The Orlando International Airport serves as a gateway to 

the Central Florida region and adequate surface transportation access is critical to the 

economic viability of the region. The project has a federal nexus because the funding 

provided is for purposes authorized by 49 U.S.C. 47100 et seq.  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family.   

Sincerely,   

 
Daniel Webster 

Member of Congress 


